TBI Admin meeting  12 September  2018

BLACK ISLE MARKETS

NOTES OF A MEETING ON 27th AUGUST 2018

Present

Maggie Dove – Cromarty

Wendy Price – North Kessock

Martin Sherring – Culbokie/ Fortrose

Rachael Macgregor - Fortrose

Sylvie Main – Culbokie/ N. Kessock

Barbara Lindsay – Fortrose

Apologies
Anne Thomas, Marilyn Richards, Penny Edwards, Sheila Currie, Lorna Mackinnon

How are markets doing at the moment?

All 3 established markets are doing well. Stallholders at N Kessock report increased takings compared with last year. Music is proving popular at N Kessock and Culbokie. Culbokie finds it helps to add in special features from time to time – car boot sale, book/ CD/ DVD stall, etc. Cromarty and N Kessock are a bit short of volunteers to help. Martin to contact UHI to see if students might be interested. Some confusion about whether aluminium foil can be recycled. Fortrose launch had been very successful although the small hall means not all stallholders can be accommodated.

Marketing and promotion

Facebook works well for most, although N Kessock “likes” are very low. FB stats – the Cromarty page has 542 likes (478 in January 2018); Culbokie page has 245 likes (195); N Kessock has 29 (none) and Fortrose 303 (none).

All except Cromarty produce posters, although it’s possible they have more impact posted on the FB page than on noticeboards.
General thoughts from Rachael – Facebook promotion is much better value than print, and much easier – but won’t reach everyone. A reprint of the existing leaflet would be worthwhile for people to keep on their kitchen corkboard as a reminder. Agreed that the leaflet should show dates for 15 months, and that it will probably need to be A5 to be legible. It would be good to freshen the look of promotional material – more likely to appeal to younger people in particular. And we should treat branding seriously – the more we feature the logos, the more TBI and CCT will be associated with the markets. 

It was agreed we should see if we can adopt a similar look for all four markets to help the message that there’s a market (almost) every Saturday.

Rachael agreed to come up with a proposal for the leaflet, and for a poster template that each market can use. Martin to take a corporate subscription to Canva (free for charities) for Rachael to use. Aim for a workshop on how to use Canva for posters and for FB profile pictures and other promotional material.

Policy for stall allocation
This is a particular problem for Fortrose because of the small hall. Some possible stallholders who don’t feature core food products have been turned down or put into a rotation. Most understand the situation, but at times we are having to be firm. We will prioritise stallholders who are easy to deal with.

Display panels
There is a spare set of TBI display panels held at Culbokie at present which isn’t needed for the Culbokie market. The content for all 3 sets needs refreshed. The plan is to replace the top centre panel with a chalkboard or whiteboard, so we can write up current items (including help needed). Wendy to progress this.

Martin Sherring

